

Newsletter of the

Juniata Valley Audubon Society

R.R. 3, Box 866, Altoona, Pennsylvania 16601

February 1996

Important Bird Areas Project Launched In Pennsylvania

By Stan Kotala

HE NATIONAL AUDUBON SOCIETY has selected Pennsylvania to be the pilot state for the Important Bird Areas (IBA) project. The purpose of the initiative is to designate sites important to the birds of Pennsylvania. The IBA is a key component of the comprehensive North American Bird Conservation Plan now being developed under the Partners in Flight umbrella.

An IBA provides essential habitat for one or more species of birds and that can be distinguished from the surrounding landscape. Examples include woodlands that are habitats for endangered or threatened species, rare or unusual habitat types and their characteristic birds, and ridges acting as bottlenecks for migratory hawks.

IBAs may range in size from a few acres to several thousand acres, be privately or publicly owned, and be protected or unprotected. However, the goal of IBA designation is to effect protection or enhanced management

of designated habitat for the benefit of birds that depend on it. The IBA designation is a proven tool for promoting awareness of bird life in general and for protection of sensitive habitats in particular. In Europe 626 IBAs totalling 16 million acres have been given protected status by the European Union.

The Juniata Valley Audubon Society is responsible for nominating IBAs in Blair, Bedford, Centre, Huntingdon, Fulton, and Mifflin Counties. Thus far three protected sites in Blair Co. already have been nominated as IBAs. They are Canoe Creek State Park, State Game Lands 166 (the beaver dams), and Plummer Hollow Private Nature Preserve.

IBA nominations are needed for the other counties in our area as well as additional ones for Blair Co. Nominated sites will be formally approved by the Ornithological Technical Committee of the Pennsylvania Game Commission.

Stan and Alice Kotala will host an "IBA party" at their home on Sunday, Feb. 11 from 2 to 4 p.m. If you'd like to nominate a site to be an IBA, please phone Stan or Alice at 946-8840 for directions.

February Program

"WILDLIFE REHABILITATION" — Robyn Graboski will explain her approach to healing injured wildlife and give tips for what you should do if you find an injured or orphaned wild animal.

7:15 p.m., Monday, Feb 12 at Penn State Altoona Campus, 109 Holtzinger Bldg., lvyside Park, Altoona. (Park in Arts Center lot.)

NOTE CHANGE IN MEETING LOCATION!

Field Trip

MOORE'S HILL TRAIL HIKE at Canoe Creek State Park with trip leader Stan Kotala (946-8840). Meet at Visitor Center. 1 p.m., Sunday, Feb. 18

Next Board Meeting

7 p.m., Monday, Mar. 4 at President Stan Kotala's residence. All members are welcome. Phone Stan at 946-8840 for directions.

From the Gnatcatcher's Nest . . .

Slowly, almost imperceptibly, the first signs of spring are appearing around us. On Brush Mountain a pair of great horned owls has already laid eggs in a nest high atop a white pine. Fully formed skunk cabbage spathes can be seen in spring seeps that remain free of ice and snow. Quietly, I sit in my den and attentively listen to warbler tapes, preparing for this year's North American Migration Count.

Saturday, May 11 is the date of this year's count. The North American Migration Count is held on the same day all across the United States. Its purpose is to map the routes and patterns of bird migration. Unlike the Christmas Bird Count, birds are tallied in each county rather than in a prescribed circle. And unlike the Christmas Bird Count, the weather is usually pleasant. Last year 111 species were seen by 12 observers in Blair Co.

If the idea of seeing large numbers of birds in beautiful weather appeals to you, please mark your calendar to keep this date free. I'll host a planning session for the Blair Co. count at my house on Sunday, March 3 from 7 p.m. till 8:30 p.m. Call me at 946-8840 if you would like to attend.

Stan

Issues Day Conference Slated

The Audubon Council of Pennsylvania will conduct its Eighth Annual Issues Day Conference on Saturday, Mar. 23 from 9 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. at the Centre County Vo-Tech School, 540 N. Harrison Rd., Pleasant Gap. (The school is located across the road from the Supelco plant.) Registration for the conference is \$10.

Dick Sprenkle, Deputy Secretary of the DCNR, will speak about his perspective on the directions the reorganized DCNR will be taking.

Frank Gill, recently appointed NAS VP for Science, has been invited to share his views on the future of Audubon science in the new strategic plan.

Cindy Dunn will facilitate an open forum to discuss views and opinions of Pennsylvania Audubon chapters regarding initiatives to establish a Pennsylvania Audubon Field Office. She also will discuss recent news, events, activities, and changes in the National Audubon Society and their significance to Audubon chapters.

Break-out sessions include:

(A) Todd Frederickson will inform participants about Audubon's work with Proctor and Gamble for sustainable forestry for big business and private landowners; (B) Marci Mowery will provide information on creating backyard wildlife areas using Pennsylvania native plants; (C) Barb Warren will offer information on ways organizations and agencies can work to protect land; and (D) the ACP will provide an attorney to discuss the rights and limitations of 501(c)3 not-for-profit organizations.

You can obtain a registration form at this month's meeting at the Penn State Altoona Campus or by phoning ACP rep Paula Ford at 695-4799.

CONSERVATION

O R

American Bird Conservancy's New Year's Resolutions for Bird Conservation

N E

R Do more for the birds in 1996. If everybody did at least one more thing in 1996 (or 10% more) than they did in 1995, think how much more might be accomplished.

- Write a letter to Congress.
- Offer to take your congressman birding.
- Volunteer at least one day at a national wild-life refuge/park; state refuge/park.
 - Take a young person birding.
- Present a slide show to the local Kiwanis/ chamber of commerce/Lions group.
 - Join your local Partners in Flight chapter.
- Come out of the "closet"; let your colleagues/co-workers know you are proud to be a birdwatcher.
 - Perform/assist on a BBS route.
- Support the Wildlife Diversity Funding Initiative.
 - Buy a duck stamp.
- Support a bird conservation organization (either financially or by volunteering).
- Get to know your state legislators, county commissioners, and city council members. Work to educate them about bird conservation/habitat issues; lobby them on specific conservation issues.
- Volunteer to give presentations in schools of your city or county.
- Take a class of students birdwatching around their school or on a field trip; try to find some binoculars and field guides for the students to use on the trip.
- Become active in your state or local bird conservation group.
- Contribute to the Wildlife Check-off when you pay your Pennsylvania state income tax.

- Purchase a Wild Resource Conservation Fund license plate.
- Give bird related gifts (birdhouses, bird feeders, field guides, etc.).
- Do not let pet cats roam at large; support a law banning the feeding of feral cats; support leash laws for cats.
- Drink organic, shade-grown coffee. Encourage coffee shops, health food stores, grocery stores, etc. to offer it for sale. Try to get your company to offer it.
- Write letters to the editor and call talk shows to emphasize the importance of wildlife/bird conservation; make sure that you provide specific messages of what people can do to help.
- Work with state and local officials to identify, establish, and protect critical bird habitat.
- When you spend money on a birding vacation be sure to let local businesses know why you are spending your money there. Businesses need to learn that birders = dollars.
- Global climate change is having significant impacts on birds. Support energy conservation.
- Vote for pro-environmental candidates; support their campaigns.
- Join the local native plant society and learn more about plant communities and their relationship to the birds.
- Volunteer or contribute to your local wildlife rehabilitation shelter.
- Reduce bird mortality from window strikes by installing screens or other devices.
- Support reducing the amount of lights on towers and buildings during peak migratory periods.
- Let your local newspaper know about birding activities, meetings, or interesting birding facts.
- Assist with a beach, river, or other equivalent clean-up.

— Jeff Price

Director, U.S. Important Bird Areas Program American Bird Conservancy

Courtin' Time

It is said that in the spring a young man's fancy turns to love. While this refers primarily to human beings, it also applies to the realm of feathered folk.

Last spring was the first time I had ever seen courting in the bird world. Looking out the kitchen window, I saw on the ground below the bird feeder a male house finch feeding a female house finch. "Was this male courting the female?" I wondered. A friend, who is well acquainted with the ways of birds, assured me that it was. Now I had learned something.

This spring, a year later, I witnessed the courtship of a male and female house finch, but under different circumstances. It was a beautiful, bright sunny day. Not a cloud was to be seen when I went outside to fill the bird feeder and put out fresh drinking water for my little feathered friends.

As I stood in the yard, my attention was attracted by loud, sweet musical notes nearby. Looking up into the branches of an old catalpa tree next door, I saw the little feathered songster who sang so sweetly. It was the male house finch. With puffed-out body feathers, drooping wings, and spread-out tail, he hopped round and round the little, brown-striped, female house finch. He sang as he went, and his cheery warble radiated the joy that was in his heart. Once he stopped. He touched her bill with his—the equivalent of a lover's kiss. I watched him as he circled her three times and then left.

Despite all the attention her lover gave her, the female finch ignored him. She sat motionless on the tree branch. The results of the treatment she gave him? A lost love, a spurned lover, a spring romance ended.

— Rachel Chipperfield

Computer Glitch in Harrisburg

In a bureaucratic "boo-boo," officials in Harrisburg blamed a computer program for up to 600,000 taxpayers receiving cards thanking them for their donations to the Wild Resource Conservation Fund. They didn't contribute.

BOOK REVIEW



The Dying of the Trees:
The Pandemic in America's Forests
by Charles E. Little
1995, Viking Penguin, \$22.95

You've probably already heard about this book. Critics have compared it with Silent Spring; government-funded scientists have made it the subject of scathing attacks. What may not be so clear from many of the reviews is the despairing tone of Little's conclusion: he feels we may have already passed the point of no return, at least insofar as our own survival as a species is concerned. The trees — some of them — are simply a bit more susceptible to the same blights and poisons that will ultimately be our own undoing. I'm no biblical scholar, but I do believe the prophet Jeremiah had something like this in mind when he warned of a time when "the spoilers are come upon all high places in the wilderness."

This book is very thorough and it spares no one. If you are of a liberal persuasion, it may cause you to adopt a somewhat less sanguine view of the government's role in protecting the environment. As Little explains it, the government's interest in funding acid rain research, for example, is to forestall any kind of consensus on the issue by demanding impossible levels of "proof," thereby giving industries carte blanche to continue their despoiling — precisely the strategy employed by O.J.'s defense team, with the same results.

Acid rain is far from the only culprit fingered here. Some of the others include: an excess of ground-level ozone and other pollutants; a dangerous thinning of stratospheric ozone; global warming; clear-cutting and other profit-driven forestry practices; radioactive emissions; and a century of wildfire suppression in the West. And the complex ramifications of these practices and conditions, and their even more complex interactions, are only beginning to be understood.

One could perhaps derive solace from our lack of understanding. The very complexity of global ecosystems — what some scientists refer to collectively as Gaia — may prevent us from perceiving some factor or mechanism that will ultimately save us from ourselves. But if the planet is to save herself, the most direct route would be to purge herself of the cancer called *Homo sapiens*. Or at least force it into remission. (Little does end on a slightly more hopeful note than this, but you have to read the book to fully appreciate it.)

For my part, I find it more than a little disconcerting that the warnings of a prophet from the 5th century B.C. should now sound more urgent than ever: "How long shall the land mourn, and the herbs of every field wither, for the wickedness of them that dwell therein? The beasts are consumed, and the birds"

— Dave Bonta

Ladybug Invasion

Remember the nursery rhyme: "Ladybug, ladybug, fly away home?" Her home and the home of numerous friends and family in the fall and winter has been our home since October 1993.

At first, when the rotund, dark-spotted, orange of spot beetles swarmed on our veranda and the white clapboard of our home, I was By Marcia Bonta delighted. All the more ladybug beetles to eat aphids because a single ladybug larva eats as many as 300 aphids in the 2 weeks before it pupates. Some And aphids attack many trees including apples, as many peaches, plums, pines, maples, oaks, and tulip some appoplars — all of which we have growing in our yard and the surrounding woods.

Then, as more and more appeared each October and overwintered in our home, I tried to identify the species — not an easy task since there are more than 4000 ladybug species worldwide, including 475 in North America. Until last October I was clueless. But the same beetles that had swarmed here for 3 years were now swarming in far greater numbers in selected homes and businesses all over the northeastern United States — and those affected begged entomologists to do something.

Articles appeared in newspapers and identified the species as *Harmonia axyridis*, an Asian immigrant that arrived on its own, probably by boat, because entomologists discovered the first breeding population in 1988 in St. Tammany Parish near New Orleans. Nicknamed the "Halloween ladybug" because of its color and the time of its swarming, they made it to Elmira, N.Y. and to the attention of

Cornell University entomologists in October 1994, a year after their arrival on our mountain.

One reason I had such difficulty identifying it is the species' amazing variation in color and number of spots on its wing covers or elytra. Each winter, as they cluster in our kitchen, bathroom,

and the bow window of our sitting room
— all warm, sunny, and moist areas —

I have counted spots on numerous individuals. Some have only a few or even no spots; others have as many as 20. While most are yellow-orange, some are brick-red, and a few are black with orange spots. For this reason the Entomological Society of America would like to rename it the "multicolored Asian lady beetle."

Although most of them hibernate outdoors beneath leaf litter, under the loose bark of trees, or in clumps of grass, others prefer to move indoors. Old white houses in wooded areas are favorite hibernating spots, hence the popularity of our home. Ideally they need cool hibernating places; so those trapped in our warm living quarters will not survive, the experts say.

Maybe not, but they are lively enough, flying and crawling over windows, sinks, and my house plants, adding a touch of humor to our indoor winter existence. To me, they are the opossums of the insect world, rolling over on their round, hard wing covers and playing dead for several minutes after they are touched. Then they wriggle their legs, hoist themselves over on their stomachs and resume flying or crawling to wherever they are going.

Please send your grocery receipts from BiLo Foods and Riverside Markets to Anne Borland, at 138A Larch St., Hollidaysburg, PA 16648.

Anne redeems the register tapes for \$\$\$ for the JVAS.

Scenic No More!

The billboard industry is celebrating a new federal law that allows billboards along commercial and industrial segments of "scenic byways." Although a 1991 federal law banned billboards on the byways, the Federal Highway Administration, in implementing the law, gave states the option to allow billboards — and scenic byway signs — on the segments. That policy is now law.

"What all this means is, the 'buy' in the Scenic

Byways program will come back to life," said Nancy Fletcher, president of the Outdoor Advertising Association of America (202/833-5566).

One consolation: Rep. Bud Shuster, R-Pa., chairman of the House Transportation Committee, who received \$65,000 from billboard interests in his last election campaign, failed to convince Congress to allow billboards on *all* major scenic highways.

[Source: Common Ground, newsletter of The Conservation Fund]

EDITOR'S NOTE: The deadline for March's issue of *The Gnatcatcher* is February 29. Please submit articles to editor Charlie Hoyer, P.O. Box 32, Tyrone, PA 16686.

PRINTED BY WICK COPY CENTER, 503 E. PLANK RD., ALTOONA

Juniata Valley Audubon Society R.R. 3, Box 866 Altoona, PA 16601

Bird-watching boom

The American Birding Association reports an influx of aging boomers, fueling an upsurge in bird watching. Growth of the association, whose members are active birders (in the field with binoculars):

18
16,798
16,798
192
93
94
95

Marcia Bonta Membership Chair, JVAS P.O. Box 68 Tyrone U.S. POSTAGE
PAID
Altoona, Pa.
Permit No. 238

The JVAS Flock

1996 Membership Directory

Juniata Valley Audubon Society, R.R. 3, Box 866, Altoona, Pennsylvania 16601-9206

— A Chapter of the National Audubon Society —

Alexandria

Terry Bowser '94 James E. Dilling '95 John T. Dubbs '95 John C. Horn '95 Melvin W. Lane '85 Merry Metz '95 Larry Mutti '77 Barbara Sellers '91 Gordon Waite '95

Altoona Aloona Area Vo-Tech School '82 Barbara Baird '89 Doris Bearr '79 Raymond L. Beck '94 Robert L. Beck '87 Carol A. Berry '80 Betty Bishop '79 John H. Boyles '93 Rachel Chipperfield '80 Karen L. Clark '95 Lori Cox '95 Janet DeMuth '94 David Dosh '95 Vicki L. Eardley '95 Christine S. Eddy '95 Mary E. Fleck '80 M. Kenneth Franks '95 Thomas R. Furrer '95 Mrs. Charles F. George Darrell L. Goodlin Family Margaret Goodman '75 William Gruber '66 Lucinda Hall '92 Mr. & Mrs. Martin B. Halmo '81 Margaret M. Heinzman '81 (Life member) M. Hencherick '95 Alice J. Holland '81 Barbara Hornung '95 Janet A. Huber '86 John Jubala '91 Mary Kananen '95 William W. Kaylor '90 W.J. Kemp '95 John Kepler '95 William H. King '87 Sam Kipp '92 Stan Kotala '89 Liz Largent '94 Bernice R. Levinson '72

Bill Long '95

Jack Lundy '95

Anne Martin '93

Betty Maurer '93

Kenneth W. Lynch '95

George S. Mahon '93

J. Preston Mauk '86

John T. McCall '94

Joe McCutcheon '94

Mrs. Richard B. Magee '79

Mr. & Mrs. T. Dean Lower '71

Bertie Meghan '93 Margaret L. Mengel '93 Mark B. Michael '83 Christine Minnigh '95 Helen M. Murphy Elizabeth G. Nuzzi '95 John H. Orr '92 Ann Pfahler '95 Pat Raugh '95 Lisa Rose '94 Barbara & Peter Rossi '94 Mr. & Mrs. Jerald Sacks '95 Richard Sanders '90 Jill W. Stonebraker '92 Angeline M. Stout '79 Diane L. Strohm '95 Frank Swalga '94 Christy Terza '96 William Trimble '93 Marguerite Walter '86 Joseph E. Woomer '93 Marsha Wright '93 Martha G. Zanker '93 Alum Bank

Robert E. Mitchell '95

Ashville

Glenn E. Baker '91 Ruth Grogan '95 Sarah Ann Ivory '94

Bakers Summit

Eileen Detwiler '87

Redford

Mrs. J.R. Blackburn, Jr. '83 Christine Casteel '95 Dale C. Cessna '86 Mr. & Mrs. Norman A. Cessna '90 B.W. Dunn '93 Grace Easter '95 Sarah L. Frear '95 Linda Griffiths '94 Mrs. Reid Hackney '88 Alan Hammond '94 Tom Heit '94 Lester S. Hollinger '95 Philip D. Howsare Ellen Ibarra '95 Stephen D. Jones '90 Mike Kendall '87 Doris D. Kuhns '79 Rita Popelish '95 Mrs. Sam Pratt '89 Betty Russell '90 D. Robert Smith '89 Mrs. C.M. Smith '95 Gale Stottlemyer '93 James H. Vreeland '87

Bellefonte

Eugene Zielinski

Bellwood

Peggy J. Bonsell '95 Bill Burch '95 Phillis G. Hauenstein '86 Colette M. Heller Laura Irwin '95 Betty Kaup '96 Mrs. D. Mackey '94 Tod Peg Martin '96 Tobias Nagle '95

Blandburg

Frank Kovaloski, Jr. '80

Breezewood

Loretta Craig '95 Mary K. Figard '94

Buffalo Mills

John V. Laws '95

Cassville

Eleanor Strause '94

Claysburg

Owen M. Biesinger '77

Clearville

Bronwyn E. Collier '95 Carol Derk '95 Remie R. Fenske '89 Victor McGlaughlin '91 Alice V. Smith '94

Cresson

Dr. Sue Morra '94 R. Taylor '95

Sara Ann Appleton '93

Duncansville

Gene Bearer '95 Clarence A. Becker '82 Mary E. Cramer '94 Mr. & Mrs. John L. Demko J.W. Drenning '95 Bernice Fink '96 Kay C. Gardner '95 Walter Grove '94 K. Heininger '94 Sharon L. Helsel '94 Renee Karas '95 Mr. & Mrs. Jeffrey Kennedy '92 Teddie Kreitz '90 Grace Pittman '93 C. Robertson '94 Theodore Tilton '95

East Freedom

Debora Haine

Ebensburg

John L. Salvetti '87

Everett

Janet Baranak '91 Richard J. Hershberger '80 Michael B. Jackson '81 Sarah A. Miles '86 E. Millward '95 Edna G. O'Neal '93 Pam Sponsler '94 Lorelle Steach '95 G.D. Steele '89 William B. Tarpley '91

Fallentimber

Harry Cree '95

Wayne Thomas, Jr.

Flinton

Ken Bollinger '93

Gallitzin

David L. Humm '94

Glasgow

Glenn & Joanne Shore '92

Hesston

Hilda B. Kulmatycki '94

Hollidaysburg Kelly Baronner '94 Anne S. Borland '78 Dora Brown '80 Diana Brueckner '95 Francis B. Burgoon '72 William Churchill '86 Dr. Betty Lowell Cottle '63 Thomas J. Eisenman '95 Lois Farley '95 Paula Ford '85 Edward Fornbacher '94 Agnes Eva Fuoss '76 Henry Gwizdak '94 Ron Harris '94 Robert A. Hill, Sr., M.D. Ann Kaltenbrunner '95 Richard J. Kelley '95 Richard Leiden '95 Barry Lingenfelter '94 Marion Maumaugh '95 J.R. McKillip '95

Hopewell

James Higgins '95

Glenda Merhoff '93

J. Moshkovski '83

Stephen Parks '84

David Schatanoff '93

Beryl Sternagle '82

J. Weidenbacher '95

Mr. & Mrs. Donald Wissinger '90

Kristen Wirick '94

Denny Walls '95

Houtsdale

S.M. Belin '79 Bill Tornatore '95

Huntingdon

Sandra L. Creswell '91 Dorothy K. Criswell '95 Robert W. Criswell '86 Pat Croissant '94 Ralph Culbertson '94

Arlene B. Cunningham '94 Margaret A. Dean '79 Robbie Dell '95 Donald P. Elliott, Jr. '85 Robert L. Fisher '88 Esther Gill-I '95 Eva Hartzler '73 Robert Henry '95 David W. Kyler '85 Mrs. James McFarland L. Mumalgh '93 David A. Odv '95 Mrs. A.C. Santora '93 Mrs. F.E. Sheffield '93 Harrison W. Snyder '92 Anny Spangler '89 Alfred Traverse '85 Shirley A. Wagoner '92 R. Washburn '85 Dorothy R. White '94 Nancy S. Yocum '92 Robert P. Zimmer '84

Hyndman

Rick Aman '95 Loie A. Holler '95

Imler

Barbara S. Corle '95 Eilen Claar Markley '95 Robert P. Way '95

James Creek

Orlando A. Munoz '95

Ligonier

Mason Walsh, Jr. '80

Lilly

Phil Andraychak '95 Monica A. Barlick '93 John C. Robine '94

Loretto

Rev. Thomas A. Edwards '95 Bernard Tickerhoof '95

Manns Choice

T.M. Diehl '94

Martinsburg

N. Brumbaugh '95 Kenneth's Art in Nature '94 Marie Markwood '94 Ruth E. Marshall '87 Gary L. Nelson '90 Jesse Perry '81 Daniel J. Sinal '91 Suzanne Snyder '94

McVeytown

Margaret Kenepp '89

Mifflintown

Linda K. Whitesel '73

New Enterprise

Paul Fisher '95

New Paris

Roy Berkey '95 Verla Hinson '95 Betty Whetstone '95 Osterburg

Greg Furry '93 George A. Knisely '88 Robert W. Stufft '94

Petersburg

Gregory W. Grove '89

Pine Grove Mills

Mark Henry '95

Port Matilda

Terry Wentz '85

Oueen

Mary Susan Claycomb '94

Roaring Spring

Christine Knepp '94 Elizabeth D. Patrick '95 Amy N. Wineland '95

Robertsdale

Ethel S. DeCarlo '94

Saxton

Coolidge Eichelberger '79

Schellsburg

Patricia F. Harrison '79 Bruce Mueller '89

Six Mile Run

Melissa Marie Bussard '94

State College

Randy Harrison '93

Tyrone

George Bonsell, Sr. Bruce Bonta (Fam) David Bonta (Fam) Marcia Bonta '68 J. Christine '86 Jack Cupper '79 James Curtis '95 Danelle C. Del Corso '95 Margaret W. Forrest '93 Audrey Gregg '95 Gloria W. Harris '90 Charles A. Hoyer '68 Marjorie E. Hoyer (Fam) Marianne Martz '95 Verla M. Oaklev '92 Anane Peregrine '93 L.L. Perks '92 Lynne Glenn Rice '94 Colleen Stem '95 Mrs. E.C. Strouse '94 Tyrone Area High School

Westover

Daniel Dey Armin '94

Kenneth E. Wertz '92

Jerry Watson '89

Williamsburg

Mrs. Shelby J. Gerrity '92 Arlie Hart '95 Marie Smith '96 Richard G. Smith '95 Tammy Snavely '95

[·] Supplement to THE GNATCATCHER, February 1996

Are you reading this newsletter but STILL not a member of the National

hen you join the National
Audubon Society, you
become an important part of
the most effective environmental
organization in the world. An
organization for nature and
wildlife that reflects your concerns and rewards you with an
impressive range of benefits.

AUDUBON magazine. Enjoy a

year, six bimonthly issues, of our award-winning publication.

Experience the photography and articles that transport you to the natural wonders of the world.

Free membership in your local
Audubon chapter. Audubon members across the country have formed
more than 500 local chapters, through
which they are a voice for conservation in their communities. Chapters
offer the opportunity to get active at
the local level through conservation

and wildlife programs, birding field trips, and other activities. **Become an Activist**. Pledge to call and write your elected officials, and receive the *Audubon Activist*.

Audubon Society?

Audubon Travel. From the icy mountains of Antarctica to the giant turtles of the Galapagos.

Offers on Audubon products. From calendars to bird feeders to collectibles. A strong voice in Congress. Audubon is your voice on environmental issues. Plus a host of other benefits.

Free! Our Bonus Gift!

A Selection of
Familiar Birds of North
America filled with up-close
photos and fascinating
facts. It's
yours FREE

facts. It's yours FREE upon receipt of membership dues.



JOIN NOW AND

A Selection of Familiar Birds of North America - FREE!

Enter my one year membership in the National Audubon Society at the special rate of \$20. That's \$15 off the regular \$35 membership dues.

lame			

Address

ik. State 7in

U03 7XCH Chapter No.

7AYA1

☐ Payment enclosed. ☐ Please b

Make checks payable to The National Audubon Society, P.O. Box 51001, Boulder, CO 80322-1001

\$10 of dues is for AUDUBON magazin Canadian and foreign members, please add \$10. Please allow 6-8 weeks for delivery of your first issue of AUDUBON.



SUMMER EMPLOYMENT OPPORTUNITIES AT AUDUBON CAMPS

NATURAL HISTORY INSTRUCTORS

Audubon Camps are operated at sites in Maine, Connecticut and Wyoming by the National Audubon Society to provide adults with a relaxed educational setting in which to learn more about the natural world around them and the ways in which people are interacting with that world. Through the use of direct field study, lively lecture/demonstrations and discussions, the program strives to help participants develop a stronger understanding of basic concepts of ecology; an increased familiarity with the flora, fauna and physical environment; an increased awareness and understanding of environmental problems; a greater familiarity with resources and field study skills which will enable them to continue their studies on their own; and a greater desire to put their knowledge and skills to work on environmental matters in their home communities.

Workshop participants range in age from 18 to 80 and in knowledge from those with little or no background to others with considerable field experience. Many are teachers or scout leaders who are interested in learning both background information and teaching techniques. The program is designed to provide a balance between basic information for beginners and providing new information and/or teaching techniques for those with more experience.

Qualified individuals with teaching experience in a wide range of natural science subjects and ecological disciplines can become a part of the prestigious staff at one of Audubon's Camps or Workshops. The programs run for approximately eight weeks from mid-June to late August and the positions include salary plus room and board, at our sites in Connecticut, Maine or Wyoming.

STUDENT ASSISTANTS

Since 1936, the National Audubon Society has been offering summer work/learn opportunities to young people who have a strong interest in the environment. The Student Assistant position provides a combination of hard work, meeting interesting people and, through attendance in the Audubon Ecology Workshop & Camps program, a chance to study the many life forms and physical aspects of forests, fields. ponds, streams and seashore environments. As part of the program, each student assistant carries out a field study project. Past projects have included photography of seashore organisms, surveys of ferns, a study of frog vocalizations, breeding bird surveys, studies of bird nesting behavior and many more. The entire summer is filled with learning opportunities, from stimulating, informal field classes, to individual inquiry and consultation with a project advisor, to interaction with strongly qualified instructional staff and interesting participants in this adult education program.

College-age students interested in a summer filled with learning opportunities and great comaraderie in beautiful surroundings should consider joining the staff at the Camp in Maine, Camp in the West, located near Dubois, Wyoming or the Audubon Ecology Workshop in Connecticut.

Students assist in the kitchen or as maintenance assistants in making the program work. In return they are provided with an opportunity to participate in the program throughout the summer, room and board, and a salary, commensurate with the position and camp season.

Interested persons should send their resume to:

Audubon Ecology Camps & Workshops National Environmental Education Center National Audubon Society 613 Riversville Road Greenwich, CT 06831

Qualified persons who are selected for consideration will receive a detailed job description and application form.